
MONTEREY PENINSULA REGIONAL PARK DISTRICT 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  

 
 
DATE:    July 11, 2018 
TO:   Board of Directors  
FROM: Caine Camarillo, Supervising Ranger 
REVIEWED BY: Rafael Payan, General Manager 
SUBJECT: Review and Acceptance of Bid from and Award Contract to Blaze 

Engineering, Inc. for Palo Corona Road Repairs Project 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
Staff respectfully recommends the Board accept the bid from and award contract to Blaze 
Engineering, Inc. for the road slide repair project at Palo Corona Regional Park 
(ATTACHMENT 1). 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
$78,000 
 
FUNDING SOURCE: 
To Be Determined 
 
FUNDING BALANCE:  
To Be Determined 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The complexity and magnitude of the road slide sustained in the backcountry of Palo 
Corona Regional Park during last winter’s storms required site plans and specs prepared 
by a licensed engineering firm. Whitson Engineers was chosen and worked with District 
staff to develop the plans and specs, project schedule, permit application, and supporting 
documentation.  At the June 2018 meeting, the Board approved advertisement of the 
project bid form.  Sealed bids were opened at the District’s administrative office on June 
29, 2018 at 2:00pm.  The District received responsive bids from Blaze Engineering and 
Newton Construction Management.  After reviewing each bid for responsiveness, staff 
recommends the Board accept the lowest bid from and award contract to Blaze 
Engineering, Inc. in the amount of $78,000.  This project represents the final repair 
necessary to achieve full recovery following the winter storms of January/February 2017.  
Staff will request a budget adjustment and add funds once we know the final cost, and 
those funds will eventually be reimbursed by CalOES. 
 
   
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Project Bid Form 
 
 

AGENDA ITEM NO.  12 

https://www.mprpd.org/files/ac8ac5245/Item0718-12_AwardPCRPRoadSlideRepair.Attach.pdf

